
SUDBURY HISTORICAL COMMISSION MINUTES 
Wednesday, 26 June 2013, 7 PM. Hosmer House 
  
Those Present:  Barbara Bahlkow, Diana Cebra, Doc Fitzgerald, Jim Hill, Bill Johnson, 
                            Lyn MacLean, Liz Radowski 
  
The minutes of May were accepted as typed. The election of officers were unanimously 
voted in as follows:  Lyn MacLean, Chairman/ Secretary 
                                  Jim Hill, Vice Chairman 
                                  Liz Radoski, Treasurer 
                                  Barbara Bahlkow, Fund Raising/Marketing 
                                  Diana Cebra, Landscaping 
                                  Bill Johnson, Research and Carpentry 
  
The financial report was given by Liz.  A special thank you recognition was given to 
Barbara for all her efforts in the store, rentals and donations.  She gave a detailed report 
on her efforts in placing our items in different sites around town that are willing to sell 
our merchandise. Barbara is waiting for the 375 logo to be announced so that special 
ornaments can be made. Diana will see if the Society is willing to let us sell some of 
their new books. 
  
4th of July - Twenty-five home-made pies will be for sale along with books and a yard 
sale at the Hosmer House.   The house will open at 10 AM and will be closed for the 
parade and open for a short time afterwards.  The house will close at 3 PM.  Pat 
Howard is trying to get some more docents to help on that day. Pies are being made by 
the Villagers and each Commission member will also bake something to sell. 
  
CPC Projects - Jim has committed to work on the Fire Supression System during the 
summer when he has more time.  The poison ivy needs to be removed from the Animal 
Pound before the mason can install more gray stones to match the present wall. The 
board across the top will be stained a chestnut color before the fourth as promised by 
Ben Walker. Jim also will work on getting the back hall door replaced.  Jim Kelly and 
Lyn are working on bids for painting the Hosmer House.  Some carpentry work needs to 
be done before the painting. 
  
Signage - Lyn is meeting with the Sign Review Board and the Sudbury Historic District 
to present the plans for getting cemetery signs in each of the six cemeteries in 
town.  CPC approved the plan and gave funding and Town Meeting approved it in 
May.  Bob Leonard is submitting drawings and Precourt has quoted on granite 
posts.  Lyn is also working with the DPW and Cemetery Foreman. 
  
The Boy Scout Project of restoring the Wadsworth gazebo should be started after July 
4th. Hopefully the new roof will also be completed soon.  We have had other requests 
from Boy Scouts wanting to earn their Eagle Badge which we have sent over to the 
DPW. 
  



The shed cabinet is being redesigned in order to hold more gardening equipment so 
Diana and Bill are working out the details. 
  
The meeting adjourned at 8:28 PM. 
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Lyn MacLean, Chairman/Secretary 
  
CC: Town Manager, Jody Kablack, Mark Thompson, Bill Place, Jim Kelly, Art Richard, 
Mark Herweck, Scott Taylor, Elaine Jones 
  
  
      
  


